
W e  a r e  a v a i l a b l e  T o  a s s i s t  y o u :  

Questions?  Check out the school website: 

www.holytrinityschoolelcajon.com 

School:  (619) 444-7529 M-T-Th-F  7:30am-3:30pm 

    Wednesday 7:30am-1pm 

  (619) 444-3721 School FAX 

Extended Care (619) 447-4406 

Ministry Center: (619) 444-9425 Monday-Friday 8:30am-5pm 

Preschool: (619) 444-1052 Carol Furois, Director 

    cfurois@holytrinityhawks.com 

emails:   

Julia Marentez:  principal@holytrinityhawks.com 

Brianne Maxwell:  bookkeeperbrianne@holytrinityhawks.com  

 Tuesday & Thursday 7 :30am -3:30pm 

Lorraine Cota: cota@holytrinityhawks.com 

Mary Ray: ray@holytrinityhawks.com 

Parish website:  holytrinityelcajon.org  

Dennis Uniform:   dennisuniform.com   (858) 573-1804 

FACTS Helpline: (866) 441-4637 

Monday Assembly 
(8am) 
presented by 7th 
Grade.  Parents are 
welcome! 

Thursday,  August  26 ,  2021  1) "A Message from Mrs. Marentez" 

 Link: https://www.smore.com/v8ykq1 

 PDF: electronically attached 

 
2)  "Covid-19 Resources from SD HHSA" 
 Link: Covid-19 Resources from SD HHSA | Smore Newsletters  

 PDF: electronically attached 

Newsletter  

When you are in the parking lot and ready to pick up your child, 

simply call (619) 447-4406.  Add the Extended Care phone number  

to your list of contacts! 

Congratulations to our Disciples of Christ  
K:  Claire S. 
Gr. 1:   Kennedy R. 
Gr. 2:   Layla G. 
Gr. 3:   Trenton V. 
Gr. 4:   Israel M. 
Gr. 5:   Anthony S. 
Gr. 6:   Annaleena P. 
Gr. 7:   Nate G. 
Gr. 8: Addy T. 

Disciple of Christ 
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Julia Marentez 

All School Liturgy 

Friday, August 27  

9am 

Mass will be held 

outside on campus 

tomorrow.  Students 

in Grades 3-8 are to 

be in dress uniform.  

This includes slacks/

pants for boys.  They 

may change into their school uniform shorts after Mass 

(no athletic shorts).  Uniform infractions will be given 

out for students not in compliance.  Parents are 

advised, uniform infractions do impact student 

behavior grades. 

Parents are welcome to join the student body for Mass. 

REMINDER... for 
 the morning 
assemblies, 
parents may 

attend, but we ask to kindly allow students to 
walk to class with their teachers. Parents are 
asked to exit through the appropriate gates. 
This is important, especially for the younger 
ones that are still getting used to their new 
teachers and classes. We appreciate your 
cooperation! 

Teachers will recognize the August Disciples 
of Christ exhibiting the Character Trait of the 
Month:  Responsibility 

https://www.smore.com/zwb4m-covid-19-resources-from-sd-hhsa


Parents interested in helping out in the classroom, coaching, 
driving on a field trip must be CMG approved beforehand.  
We are unsure if and when Covid restrictions may be lifted to 
permit any of these activities, but parents might want to be 
ready.  Along with completing the online course, parents will 
be charged $19 for a background check if they have not been 
previously LiveScanned through the Diocese of San Diego .  Please see Mrs. Ray or Mrs. Cota if you 
need the necessary paperwork/information. 

 
 

Vaccinated Volunteers: The office will need a copy of your Covid vaccine card.  You will be 
 required to provide a negative Covid test every other month. 
Unvaccinated Volunteers: You will be required to provide a weekly negative Covid test in order to 
 volunteer.  
Please realize these are the same procedures faculty and staff are also required to provide for the 
health and safety of our community that work directly with our children. 
These requirements are not enforced on non-instructional school days, such 
as the Saturday Campus Clean-Up Days and community building events. 

Due to Covid restrictions, students are only 

allowed to refill their water bottles at the drinking 

fountains.  They are not allowed to drink out of 

them.  We do not have water bottles on hand 

nor do we want the students to rely on the 

school to provide them. 

When you are in the parking lot and ready to pick up your child, 

simply call (619) 447-4406.  Add the Extended Care phone number  

to your list of contacts! 

Mrs. Ray visited classrooms and distributed 

sports permission slips the first day of school.  

The sports season encompassing football and 

girls’ volleyball for grades 5-8 is slated to 

begin Saturday, September 25 although we 

have received no particulars or schedules. 

Parents interested in coaching are asked to 

contact Mrs. Ray. 

If your student is interested in becoming an Altar Server, Fr. Rey is requesting 

their attendance at a training meeting Friday, September 3 at 6pm in the 

church.  This training is also for current Altar Servers.  If you have questions, 

please contact Michelle Noble (michellenoble785@yahoo.com). 



Holy Trinity 
Diner en Blanc 

Saturday, September 25 
5:30pm 

Diner en Blanc RSVP (HC & E) 
Gift Card/Scrip Order Form (HC) 
Retailers List (HC) 

in today’s parent envelope 

Thank you to the 

Attisha, Bazzi, Garcia, 

Hanko, Palma families 

for their donations for 

the purchase of new 

window coverings in 

Kindergarten and to the Hana Family in First 

Grade. 

 

Please keep the following  
people in your prayers: 
 Joan Darwell 
 Nena Occiano 
 Our HT families 
 Fr. Rey Manahan and our HT 

parishioners 
 For the HT faculty and staff  

For those we pray for in the silence of 
our hearts 

Dylan P., August 27 
Lucas H., August 27 

Mr. Garcia, August 28 
Lawrence P., August 29 
Henry A., September 1 
Melvin J., September 1 
Collin D., September 1 

(Birthdays are posted weekly.) 

Congratulations to this week’s BOB card  
all-stars!  
  
Kinder: Lincoln R. 
First: Savannah J. 
Second: Tatiana R. 
Third: Alana I. 
Fourth: Natalie G. 
Sixth: Lucas H. 
 
These students received a non-uniform free 
dress coupon.  These coupons are not to be 
used on Mass days. 

Please see the info in today’s Parent 
Envelope.   



Friday at 2:40pm 
If you do plan to join us, please park in the parking lot off of Ballard in front of the school 
office and enter through the gate between the office and Grade 8.  After prayer, students 
may leave with you from the same gate.  We are trying to keep the “foot traffic” (entering 
and exiting) limited to the front of the school.  The carline procedure will remain the same 
for parents choosing to wait out back for dismissal.  The back gate will not be open until the 
bell rings indicating the end of the day. 

Hello Parents, 
 
Thank you to all of you who support the school with all of your time, your talent and your 
treasure.  You are all so generous with your gifts and it makes all the difference here!  We have a very 
dedicated group of parents on the board and we are all working hard to make sure this year is full of 
fun events for all of our students and families, as well as fundraisers to help with projects around the 
school.  All parents are welcome to our school board meetings. They take place on the 2nd Tuesday of 
every month. For now, they are being held at the lunch tables.  Our next meeting is September 14th at 
6:00pm.  If the location changes, I will make sure to update in the newsletter. 
 
This school and parish are very near and dear to me.  I am a Holy Trinity graduate and I will always do 
everything I can to help make Holy Trinity the best it can be.  Please know that I’m here to convey to 
our board any questions, concerns, and ideas that you may have.  Below, I’ve listed the board 
members. I thank them all, dearly, for their efforts. 
 
 * Shannan Doane Vice President 
 * Juliane Garay Secretary 
 * Julia Adibi 
 * Elicia Bailey 
 * Siobhan Downing 
 * Ron Favel 
 * Jessica Gant 
 * Heend Najar 
 * Bryan Shull 
 * Rudi Streif 
 * Theresa Sweetman 
 * Fallon Tureson 
 * Pauline Tyssee 
 * Susi Willoughby 
 * Mrs. Marentez 
 * Mrs. Ballard 
 * Mrs. Furios 
 * Fr. Rey 
 
Many Blessings to all of  you, 
Maureen Shinn 

 

Mrs. Marentez is requesting 

volunteers to help with an HT 

Running Club and a Tech 

Improvement Committee.  If 

you are interested in either of 

these areas, please contact  

Mrs. Marentez. 

principal@holytrinityhawks.com 

A service hour opportunity! 


